
    
 

 

 

 

November 15, 2021 

 

Dear Valued Provider,  
 

Aetna Better Health® of Illinois has identified numerous inappropriately billed Telehealth 
claims that are not aligned with HFS billing rules. Per HFS guidance, during the Public Health 
Emergency (COVID), Behavioral Health Providers should not bill services as telehealth 
appending modifier GT and Place of Service 02. As a result, Aetna Better Health of Illinois 
has issued denials for claims billed erroneously. If you have denials related to this billing 
error, you will receive a list of claims from your Aetna Better Health of Illinois Representative.     

HFS BILLING GUIDANCE:  

Telehealth - Distant Site Modifier GT and Place of Service 02 

Telehealth services are medically necessary and clinically appropriate services covered 
under the Medical Assistance Program that are delivered using a communication or 
technology system to a patient at an originating site by a provider located at a distant site. 

 

 

Effective 10/1/2021, Behavioral Health Providers must bill telehealth services utilizing the GT 
modifier and Place of Service 02. Please see HFS banner message:  



 

 

 

 
 Sincerely, 

 Aetna Better Health of Illinois 

Aetna is the brand name used for products and services provided by one or more of the Aetna group of subsidiary 
companies, including Aetna Life Insurance Company and its affiliates (Aetna). 
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